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COMMITTEE MEETING 

! ~· t Thursday, October 9, 1975 

4 

5 United Stat"" Senate, 

6 Select Committee to Study Governmental 

7 Operations ~ith Respect to 

8 r~vernmental Activities, 

9 Waahington, D. c. 

](l The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 4:00 o'clock 

1 1 p.m. in Room 407, The Capitol, thf!l Honorahle Prank Church, 

-' • ~ . ' • Chairman of the Com.mitttstS, presidinq, 
• • Q 

• 1'' Prf!lse.nt: Senat.ors Church {presidinfJ), '1onrlale, lludrllestot~ . 

].; l!a.rt of Colorado, Bakosr, r.oldwa ter, ~1ath ias anri Schwed ker. 

1 0 I! 
1: 
!! 

lfj 

Also present: Frederick A. 0. Schwarz, Chief Counsel; 

Curtis R. Smothers, Minority Counsel; Chdrles Kirbow, Frederick 

l'l Baron and Rh~tt Ddwson, Professional Staff Members. 
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1 P R 0 C E E D~I N G S ;; -----------• 2 
I 2 The Chairman. lfould you pl..., u take the oath? ! 

l 3 Do you eolemnly swear that all the testimony that you wi 11 

4 give in this proceeding will be the truth, the whole truth, 

5 and nothing but the truth, ao help you God? 

6 Mr. Tweedy. I do. 
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1 TESTIMONY OF BRONSON TWEEDY 

2 The Chairman •. Would you plea•• state your name? 

Mr. Tweedy. Bronson Tweedy. 

.. Tho Chairrnane Mr. Baron, a.r« you qoing to commence t.he 

5 questioning? 

6 Mr. Baron. Mr. Tweedy, are you aware that you have the 

7 right to counsel? 

Mr. Tweedy. I am. 

9 Mr. Oa.ron. You are appearing vo I unt.ari I y today without 

counsel? 

'. Mr. Tweedy. I am. 

~r. Uaron. l\ro you also a war!! thAt. vou have the riqht 

at. any ·.r>oint to cease answerinq qu~stions in orrl.ar to cona11lt 

}.; with counsel? 

l '· Mr. Tweedy. I am. 

Mr. Baron. Artt you finally aware that all of your Consti-

~ ·· tutional riqhts are intact before the Committee, inclurtinq vollr· 

1.. Pifth Amendm~nt rights? 

I am. 

Mr. Ad.roro. Mr. TWeedy, the. Committe-a has bettn infonnerl t 1• •+· 

Wd h.avct qOnf!l ov~r your t.:~stimony on th'l Lumumha case in so111t~ 

(::· dc.tail iH two sttssions, one toddy when vou r~viewed somtl duct:· 

monts th.a.t wts obta.in.~d sine~ your first examination . .1\ncl 1 

wuuld like to bcqin by readinq a quotat.ion from your first . 

oxc1mir.atior. heforl"! yo\.l ha(l se.en thesu documtint.s. 
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At page 30 of t:he: t:ralllaoripl: of your examination on 

September 9th, I would like to aok you whether today'a review of 

documents has changed your answer to this question. At that· 

time I asked you: "Do you have any knowledqe of a messenger 

from CIA Headquarters having ~o go to the Congo to provide the 

Chief of 9tstion in the Congo with instructions to carry out 

the assassination ot Lumumba if possible, ·and also provide him 

with the tools to carry out auch an assassination, namely 

poisons and medical equipment for administering them?" 

You aa.id, "No, I do not." 

Lc.tor 011 in your testimony of that. sam.s session when you 

W13Ctt asked your opinion as to the t.ruth of testimony we had 

receivud from Dr. Gottlisb excuse me, from the Chief of 

Station, who was in Letopoldvillt! at tha.f. time, about a visit 

that he reC$iVt!d frof!! Or. Gottlieb,' wher& the Chief of St.atior; 

testified that he receivl*!d poi sari-and instructions from LDr. 

Gottlieb, whe~n a.sl<ed your opinion at>out tht~~ trut-h ahout th'! 

tt~stimony of thts Chief of Station, you responded that "Thare 

is r1othinq in my exneri~nc~ with t~~ Aqency that woulrl real)'' 

bcdr 01~ that point. whatSOt!!V~r." 1\nd that. wa~ at. paQt!t )q i1: 

your tra.~script·. 

lla.Vt:l your d.nswt1rs to those two CJnt:st.ions clliin(jbrl in llql"lt 

of your review of the docurntn~s to~ay? 

l-1r . '!'Weady. 1 h..:=v~ not hrt•l a cha11Cd to rP.;ad t.he tro5nsct·' .. ·-

of my first testimo1~y. 1\s you know, I stdrted readinq 
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morning but did not qat a chance tc qat through it, There seems; 

2 to ba something incomplete with that answer of mine, however, 

·' there is no question in reading the documanto that I read this 

4 morning,which I had not seen in the better part of fifteen 

5 years, that a man did go out from Headquarters and wao provid~ 

6 with material which you mentioned and had a discuaaion alonq 

7 these'lineo with the Chiaf'of Station. 

B lla did not, however, go out with inRtructione to the Chief 

9 of Station without further refer~nca to Heart~uarters to set 

10 about aaoaesinating Lumumba. 

Mr. naron. In your answers that we have iust. review~d i1:. 

1:: your first examination, you indicated that you hdrl no knowlttdn'":l 
: '\-' ., 

] ., of a mission by Dr. GottlitJb' to the Congo dnd th.l\t there was 
11 --

l '1 '! 

1" II 
:i 
II 

} 1) :i 
:, 

1 'I II 
ii 
I, 

~ '.' 

:~; . 

noth in() in your exper i~tUlce in the Agency that would re.a 11 y b6d r 

on the 'lUastion whethor such a mission was undertaken or what 

the character of it was. 

Has the review of the documents t()(1ay refreshed your 

r~collection to som~ substantial degr~e? 

:1r. Tweedy. Wha<t:". r we.s certllinly tryinq to say t.he fir~~ 

time, a nrl r ruoda t it, I said r h"ri no recollection of flit·~. 
..;.,.:;;:.. ~ 

r~_t?ttli_~h qoinn t.o the Conf'Jo, but. if the r.hief of St.a.tion sai·~ 
, 

h~ wa.s th~r~. I was rerf~ctly !lrepar~d to belluve ths Chief or 

Stnti01:. 

I hdVtt now re:vio.::wed t.~fise rlocum~nts . I r~call the circum-

1; stances in which th~s~ t.hinC"Js occurrdd, aud there's no CJUttst.io•: 2:, II 

ii 
" 1: 
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1 that Dr. Gottlieb' . .,ent: to the Congo. 

2 :r I waa ""'rely telling you, at that t:ime, what. I <:ould 

;. remember, and there was an awful lot t.ha t r r1 id not. an<1 do not .. 

Mr. Daron. TO move to the pe.riotl when you were Chi•1' of 

th~ Africa Division and Richard Biaaall was ODP in the aumrer 

of 1960, did you have conversations with Richard Biosall where 

the aubjact or the assassinat.ion ot t.umumba arose? 

Mr. Tweedy. Yes, I did. In fact, the first converaat.ion. 

aa I recall it, that I ever had on the a~bject waa one he 

initiated with me, anti, &A I think l told you, do not reca 11 

:. 1• .,xo.ctly what was said, but tht~~r& was no question about it but. 

what Mr. Rissell was sayinq ~o m., was tha~ thHre was aqreem~r1t . 

~ :' '· policy aqreamt:Ult in Washint"Jton, that. t.umumba mogt be removerl 

• . , from the position of cont-.rol and influence in the Conqo or th<"Jt 

,, the Congo was going to be in serious trouble and thus Africd, 

i! 
' ~: " " :' 

at that sta,gt! of its development; and that. among the possihil-

" ities of that-. elimination was inriaed assassination. 

In t~rms of the ddtail of thd~ conversation with ~r. !lis~~ll. 

really C<'H;not. go ar:y furthtr than tho'.lt. This certainly was 

the qfgt- of it .. 

:-1r. Bdroz:. Was Hr. ni~sf:.ll ar~y nora !'lf"ecific . .at any poi:.t 

with you a.bou•: tha policy level Wh<i!ir~ the considerat.ion to 

assassinate Lumumha. ha.0. b<~:~en lndrle7 

:-tr. 1'Weedy. No, sir. 'T'h~ r:10~t. duthor·itdtive statement u:: 

that was a co'.!bl~ tt1at w~11t out tot~~ fielrl from th~ nirector·, 
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Mr. Dulles, which implied to me there wae policy agreement in I 
I 

I say policy agreement in Waahington, I cannot! Washington. When 

be mora specific because I n~var knew any more specificity. , 

lli<)W•aver,·it· was perfectly clear that the Agency felt that it 

had some sort of policy consensus in Washington about the naed 

tor the rdmoval of Lumumba. When I say removal, I mean by 

whataver meansr this does not necessarily have to be confined 

to assasoination, a polit.ical way of doinq it, or anythinq 

else. 

I! Mr. Da.ron. It did not exclud'!!l aas.sa•ination? 

t-1r. 1'Weet1 y • No, in<laed it. did not. 

!-ir. Baron . You are referrir.c; to t.hc cahle of J\uqns~ :'!".~h 

from /\lltm Oull&s to the Chi~f of Station in the Conqo. nc~~ 

you seen that cabl~ shortly a!~ar it was ~ent? 

Hr. Twet:dy. I suspect, aqain I cannot he sure, I susr,ect 

that I saw it when it went out. At t.his point., I coulr1 not 

oVCUl tell you. On instructior.s, I miqht. even have dra ftg-i it, 

this sttoms odd. I might. have donE!, or har-1 a hand in rjra!t.in., 

it, I do not know. It was basically ~It·. nulles• cahl~ exorqs-

sir.q to the Station the t.yf>-! of authorit.y that. htt: had to P"-~S 

such a m~ssaq& to th~ fi~ld. c.:~rt.ainl·i woulrl hdVe Src!:er. it 

ou its way out. 

Hr. ndrOr .. Whtn you spoke t-.o :o~,r, nissell, either in thct 

first talk or in dnY subser;ue:\t tdl~s --
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Mr. naron. Tab 2 in the Senator'• packet. 

The Chairman. Thank you. 

Mr. Aaron. In your tal~R with Mr. Bissell, where the 

of the assassination of Lurnumha was raised in any 

fashion, did Mr. Biasell move from thia.general .inform&t.ion 

to you that the subject had been opened at very hiqh levels 
I 

8 

I li to asking you to proc .... d to ISXplori m""na to 'l"tting access to 

•1 Lumurnba for tho purpost~ of assassinating him? 

:
1 
.•• 1 I Mr. Tweedy. The purpose of his conversation with me was 

r I 
II to initiate corresponrlence with th'll St11.tion for them to explore 

. I 
with lleadquartt~ra the possibility of thil'J, that. is assassins.-

tiou, or ir:(~eud any ot.hur mottans of rSinovinq Lumumba rrom power. 

In othbr wort~B, tht pur~o~• of th~ exerci~e wa~ to t~ll the 

:~ Statiotl what lldadquarters had i11 mind, oivin~ it Ro~e i~ea of 

the· policy background of it, and than to have the StAtion 

sta.rt reviewing possibilities, assets, anrl discussir.g them wit.h 

Headquarters ir. rlt!t.dil in th6 same way +-hat we would: with any 

opcratiOllo wh~ther it was as sensitive as this, or l~ss so. 

It was, in other words, the initiation of quit.a norma1 

from the fact that it was aiJ unusual suhi~ct .. 

• '1r. naron. At some i!Oir.t after the serie~ of converRatio:1s 

f~ottlit:b 'aboUt a missi01~ that he wa~ to um.l!!rt.ck~ in the 

Conqo? 
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1 Mr. Tweedy. I was certainly reminded of that in this 

2 correspondence, as I think I told you in the first instance. 
-, 

:· If Gottlieb\ went to the Congo, there it~ no· question that t Woulr! 

·f have seen him before he went. This traffic makes it perfectly 

o clDa.r that I did. The actual cont.ent: of that convaraation is 

6 no more clear to me now as is revealed in this cable traffic: 

7 On th" ether hand, I do think tho. t. is the q ist of it. 

8 

ll' 

1 : 

!:' . 

'' 
:. (: 

- _, 

'·. ,_., 

I~ • 

Mr. Baron. You aro roferring to the cable that appears in 

Tab 3, a cable of September 19th that you signed and Richard 

Diss-11 signed and dispatched to the Chief of Station in 

Leopoldville tellinq him thatJsid.'trom Paris, a m.an who woul-1 

-·. 
announcu himself as Sid "from Pa:ris, would be cominq soon t.o 

Lt~~opoldvill~ to explain an a.ssiqnment to thea Chit~t' of StAtiou . 

Mr. 'l'Wetsdy. That. is correct . 

The 
. - .. 

Chairman. Sid from 
~· l . -_-.j 

Mr. TWeedy. Yes, sir. 

Paris bainq Dr. Gottlieb?, 

Mr. Baron. As we discussed earlier today, you rlo have 

a r~~:~collection of- setting up a specially restricted channel of 

cor.tmunication by this cable which wou~d hold all communicdtions 

OH this op~~:~rat1o1: to th~ ~:~yes only of the. ChiE:~ of St..atior .. 

is thdt corr~ct.? 

Hr. T'we~'ly. , Yt!.s. This WdS rlct~e immtdintely after my 

first rliscussio" Wit.h ."1r. nissell . 
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1 Mr. TWeedy. No, I do not. My anumption would be that 

2 ho would hAve had the first conversation with Dr. ~~ttlieb and 

.. quite routinely have said, now you talk to Mr. Tweedy, Chief of 

. ; the Division, before you go out • 

b M.ro na.ron. Would you assume in thL_a normal cours·e of 

6 operationa in the DDP at that point you would have spoken to 

7 Bissell before you spoke to[ r~ttli~b)aoout thi~_:iseio~~ 

1:! Mr. Twaedy. Inavitably, I think, I thinktGot.tli"'.i;_\was in 
1 . I - - . 

He was not sent by me. 11:17: Go ttl! tib) 
~~ ---- . 9 effect sent by Mr. Bissell. 

I think\Dr. Gottlia~\was, at 
'·-

that tim·a, an assistant to ~r. 
) (l 

Bissell. He was not my assistant. I woulrl not hav& sent him. 

l :: Mr. Baron. "" bast you can recall, Whl'lt instruct.ions '' 1 rl 

L' give 
. .... 

with him? you to·or. r.ottliah )when ·you. met 

- -
! ., 

Mr. Tweedy. 'This is very genera 1, hut r think it cover~ 

1
:. ·

1 
it: to assist th'! Chief of Station in his op""rational plannino 

'I 

}•: for this particular purpose. 

Mr. Baron. Would that planninn hav~ in~lurlerl planninn for 

the assassination of Lumumba? 

r1r. TWeedy. Specificallv, 

would hdVt3 bbon thrH·~ t.o di~cuss Constitutional !1'\f~an~ of oV<!T--

throw of Lumumb4. !ld wa,s t.het""= for one pur~os~ only. !It: v.·us 

a technician. lie had this Mat.erial with him. !lt!l WdS thus 

::.' 
to act, as I think, a t~chnical arlvisor on th~Re matt~rs to 

th~ Chief of Stati011 . I rlo not thin~ he was to b~ th~rd. as ct 
::-", 
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hia training, or anything else. It would not have baen his 

assignment. ! 
Mr. Baron. What did you tell 1 Dr. r.ottlieb ,aboUt the source 

11 

., I of authority for this mission? 
I 

5 I Mr. TVeed.y. I am not sure I told him anything. I assurn"J.-1 

6 I that came through M.r. Bissell. 

? Mr. naron. I will represent to you, as t did earlier torlay, 

H thAt Dr. Gottlieb'ta~tified that in his conversation with you 

9 you indicat.cod to him that you were givinq hi"' thio mission on 

1( thu authority of Richard Biss~ll. 

Would that. b~ co,1sistent with tha way you o~rateri at thdt 

' timtj? 
• • ' • l Mr. T'Wtsedy. Yes. The only thinq that: is wronq thdre i!'t 

; ., the usa of the verb -- I W4S not. sending him to t.he Congo. H~ 

1 ' routinGly ch~cked, probably on Mr. Bissell's i11Btructions, with 

. me, Chitsf of the Africa Division. He ha.rl a.lretady been qiven 

l his m..'lrchinq orders to qo to th~ Con110 hy Mr. nissell, not by 

" 
me. ., 

f Mr. na.ron. You would assum<e that.j i)r. r;ot.tl ibh ha(l a -' sepdrat'!!i con·:t::r5dtiO!; with Hichn.rd Bissell, wh<ere Richa1:d 1"\i~~--::: 

'· told him, it is time for you to ~o to th~ Conqo anrt daliv~r ~ 

" 
lethal mllt.~ri41 ar1d a certair. Sf:lt. of instructions to the' Chit!t 

'• of Stdtion. 

• ;~ .; 1 cannot. a.ssuma What. was sa.itl in such a 

:: couv~;:rsutiOII, but:. t.hatc:~· 
~. 
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In this ca.bl~, the· Chiuf of Station indicatt!IS that he had ha·1 

:•, t'WO talks with lOr. Gottli-::b. He and /)r. r.ottlieb had btum 

considcrinq a list of possibilities as follows. 

In para.qra.ph 3 at tr.e bottom of th~ next paqa, the Chief 

of Stdtion says, ''Plan proc~ed on bo.sis priority as listed 

a.bcv~ unless instrurt~d to cont.rary ... 

And pa.raqra;1h l\ on th<d. firs~ !?d'1e was r.hief of StAtio;:' !l 

top priority plaa which reldtt'ld t.o r':lcal1iuq .,_ cartain aqent 

The c.a!Jl"= COJ;t:i:.uo:~i,' "w_o~1l:i thus d.Ct dS ir.sid~ man t.o hrus!~ 11: 
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l llavinq ravi..,.ad this c:abla early thh morning, is it: your 

2 understanding, Mr. Tweedy, that Big Brother refers to Lumumba7 

,) Mr. Tweedy. Yas, I do. 

·• Mr. Darou. That this was a report from thtt Chief of 

5 Station to yourself informing you that the top priority plan would 

6 bo to recall an agent from Stanlayvilla and ask that agent to 

7 infiltrate the entourage of Lumumba where he could assess tha 

B possibility for poisoning Lumumba, would that be yo~r under-

9 atdudinq? 

J (' Mr. ~eedy. P.vantnall•,1, when a numhe.r of othar RtepR harl 

1: taJ{un place be:for~ anri they woulti., for t~~xarnpl~. have inclur!erl 

a discussion betwe~:l the Chi~f of Station anrJ this aobnt which 

would hav~ madd cll!!lar to the llC'fent-. what thiA was all ahout . 

!·· At this stage, he had no id~a o~ it, an~ our a~ries of 

1:, 11 explor,atory Cllble.s betw~en Loopoldvilla ar.d l!ea.dquart.ars 
" .-~"'-'--------, 

d.ogrtt~ --lL ______ _,Iis hi• r.ame --L-,-,------:--' 

accttss to the entouraqd, what hi!~· found. out ancl .,...hethsr any of 

outlining th~ 

I ·: 

this basically bore on the feasibility of the operdtion. 

'1r. Baron. This was or:e of. a series of c.:able~ where the 

Chi.<.sf of Station we~ ro-:oort.inf"J 0~1 his att."!:"'1pt. of find.ino mean~ 

of uccuss to Lumumbd for thd purrostt of noisoninct him? 

Hr. 1\..!l!ludy. Throllrrhout. this whole :)erior!, t.he ar.t.ivi.tv o( 

,.,r, fla.ro~o. \4ha+- was hdin<t ~xrlor'!rl .. .,.a!; the means of acr.es~~ 
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1 to Lumumba for the purpoae of aaaaaainatinq him? 

2 Mr. Tweedy. That was one of the thinqs that wao beinq 

... explored. The oth$r thing explored and constantly under review 

.; vas the whole ·Situation of Lumumba and were there other alter-

b [] natives. That does not appear in this particular cable> it 
lj 

6 II, appears in other a. 

7 I! H Mr. Ba.ron. Turninq now to Tab 9 o! t.he Sendtor•s books, 

n 
8 II this is the cable of October 7 which you received in the F.yu 

9 

1

11 Only channel from the Chief of StaHon which indicated that 

I .. 
11:· { Gottli"b had departed from Leopoldville for 1\merlca on the 

' ' Sth of October, and it says: "View expiration date his 

materi4ls. However left certain U-.e.ms of cont-inuing. uaat'ulncs~ . 

1 :·. Guthmau" -- which ~is a pseudonym for thts Chief of Station whom 

"r.uthman plans continued 

l ~ 11 try irnpltsment op." 

:: 

Does that indicate that. you receiverl a reoort from the 

Chief of Station· that he would continue to tr'.' to implarnent 
I •-) 

this operation against Lumu~ba even aft~r Gottlieb had ldft 
' 

the Congo? 

.'-\r. TW~edy. He woulrl ccntinu~ to axplora the possihil itio:-."-

of this oparation anct continut to rbnort to !ledciquart.ers. Thdt 

;.::- is all that. this mc.dn5. 

It dOt1B not maan with t.h~ 'Hsappearance. of :Got.tl iab h1:1 

would try to pull off thtll opdration without furthar referenct 

to HotHlquarters. tt iust means a continuation d6spite the 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 

• 

' • • • 

15 

1 dioappearance of" Gottlieb'. and his IMt.eriale that the Chief of 

2 Station would continue to examine the poARibilities of carryino 

this out. 

Mr. Daren. no waa to continue, in your mind, at least up 

b until the point where he had determined there was a feasible 

6 means of assassinating Lumumba? 

7 Would that. bs correct? 

8 Mr. Tweedy. I would put it more broadly than that. l 

g would say that he was to continue to explore it to determine 

10 whothcr or not there was a feasible meanR. He perfectly well 

could come to the conclusion that. with th(llt ha.rrjest work in t.hP. 

' .. 
world thl1t hu coulrl setS no way to do it. Tha~. woulU httve bbel: 

i, 

l 
II .. ;! 
I' 

l .. 
a perfectly acceptable conclusion to Huadquar·t.,rs, because <'1 

decision would have to bb madts profosaionally. 

Mr. Ba.ron. Turninq to Tab 12 of the: Senator'A books, tht!r-.:: 

1 .; is a cabl~ that you s~nt in this r.yes Only channel t.o the Chi~f 

!', 1, of Statior. 01. October l'ith, which is the week after-Dr. C:ottliP.~) 
•; ....:'--

l f; had ltdt the C01:go. In this cablM, you are sayinq, y0\1 are 

refc:~rric.g first of llll to auot.htir cablo ~t:nt on the sama da•: 

thdt. was not s~:1t through the! r:y~:~s Only chd.Jill~l, and then· 

~OAK, which is a 

01, . 

rcdssuriuq this Chief of Stution that 

ps"'udonym for Lumumba, is it not? 

It is . 
. D(_ 

That-HO!\K was still a stumbling block an.; 

; : ~ that it was 'lnc:raasiz:'llY aPparent that all st.u•~yino Cont10 
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1 situation closely and his dhpodUon '8pontaneoualy becomu 

2 number one consideration." 

In the saconci paraqraph, you told the Chief of Station: 

"Raiau. above so you are not confusod by any apparent duplicat.ior~," 

raforring to the other cabl~. "This channel remains for 

specific purpose you discuss with colleal"Jue also remains hiqheAt. 

priority." 

J - . t 

Was the colleague that. you were ref'ftrrinCT to;,nr. r.ottl ieh:' 
--·------- -·-

Mr. Tweedy. IH thout doubt. 

Mr. Oa.ron. What. dir1 you mean by rtisposit.ion apont4n8ou!l1·:: 

~r. Twe~ady. The r.nql i:c~h of th.at- c..thle., as I mentionu.fl 

this morning, i!i a.bsolutdly d:md.llin~l . 

. . i What r am actually sayinry i!i, whe.revt!r vou t.alk t.o r;eopl~ 

1 ~ likt~ ws did with the French, dS t mdntio11ed in th~ n~xt S6ntert~~ 

'I 
~:, ii or any011& is sturlyinq th~ situation in Africa, th~y dll ~arne 

d 
1,! l c up with thtt same cone 1 us ion, that. t.her t! was to he no solution 

l .. to t.htJ Conqo with Lumumba. sti tl in pow<!lr,or in .., nosition of 

ovt~rcominq it. 

"'lr. naron. To summarize what. we Cisr.uss"!!rl t.his morniw1, 

Lumumba 1 s Uisrositiou soontaoleOusly WdS th~ numher ont3' consi-l"":!. 

;_;· atiou .and hiryht=~st priorif"y. Yott arc st.i 11 m.aiut.sininr; t.ht!.t-

the Chi~f of Statio:. v:as not. dmnow.,rerl to qo t~rouqh wit.h 

n.ssc.ssinatior~ wi t.hout. cher.kinn hack wit.h !laalinuar.,!"!rs? 

'lr. Twt:erly. Thdt is r.orroct. 
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Mr. Baron. I have no further questions at this point • 

(Whereupon, Senator Church left the hearing room,) 

Senator Goldwa.t.er. Mr. Tweedy, how long did you serve 

.; with the CIJI? 

Mr. TWeedy. I stArted with CIG on the ht of May, 1947 and 

6 served until March, 1973, 

? Senator Goldwat&r. You have had experience with intelli-

b ! qence gathering ag$nCies all around the world, I aaaume, or 

9 . most of them? 

10 Mr. TWaedy. A considerable number, Y~R, air. 

'. Snn.ator r;oldwater. Is it common practice in intelligence 

a.goucios such as the CIA for a lot of people to know about 

1·, !i everyt:.hb~q that is goin'"J on, or am I riqht in aAsuminq that. 

1.: thertt ares many thir.gs that. you do in the intelligence fielil, 
·; 

l ;; 

l ( 

j 

1 .. 

•. 

:-::· 

.. . .... 

11 particularly the covert fir:tld, that the. man sittinq next to yo~1 ,I 
'· ,, :! may know nothinq about. Is t.hat corract? 
q 

Mr. Tweedy. That is correct, sir. Compart.menUtion ·was 

at1;Vdr knt:!W anythinn about dnd do not know to this day. 

Senator noldwat.~r. I~ tha.t. not in your tJxper ience the 

most succbssful fortn of i1~t~llinence natherinq? Is that the 

British prdctice7 

Mr. 'I'wusdy. Thl'l only way thnt you Cd.n run an int.ellin~nr.·: 

orgd.nizct":".iou, in my view, is int.orually . 

S~nator (;oldwater. You hdVt!o blut.ll with t.he Cit\ actuall\' 
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since before ita conception. I want to aok you, and of your 
' 

experience, what you think as a professional of the men in the 

CIA, men and women? 

Hr. ~eeody. 1 came away from a career in intelligence in 

March of '73 with rather strong convictions. I might preface 

my remarks here in answer to your question, Senator, by saying 

I was in int.olligence during the War, I was in Naval Intelli-

This was not OSS, but I waa in intallioence. It also 

determined me, if the circumstances permitted, to make a 

care~r of intelligence after the War, an~ after the difficul~v 

of m.akinq thtt right contacts an-1 so on ar.d 1'10 forth, 8Ventual1· 

it worbsd and ~nent a career i11 CfA. 

I hav., two very stronq impressirn·.s o~ t.hat ~xr>erience. 

j., Ouc of them has to do with my colleaques, the~ personnul of th~ 

J:. 'i •"Qc:ncy, who r founci t-.o he a remarkably talented t1roup. 'T'he 

1C second was, ann it was somt:!t.hir:.CJ that. T think all of us wer~ 

1· ~< basically proud of, the esprit de corrs was at a very hiqh 

'·· l~val dnd rbsulting from esprit ~e corps, dS it usually clo~~. 

J.dturcdly, this was not a matt.er th,.,.!- h<!d to he inculcated ~:;.: 

b'!:.atc.l; into iunior officdrs, it came qui+--::. nat.urallv h~r.du!':e: 

bdsictdly, We w~ra proud of it . 

vdr'/ ;..>roud of it UJ~d my d!;JSOCid.t.ion!'t. 
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1 Senator Goldwater. Are yOu otill close to the members of 

2 the CIA, your old friend&? 

Mr. TW~ady. Obviously I have a gre4t many friends who ar~ . 

·• still serving. This is increasingly not the case as retirements 

5 are catching up with my colleagues, but ! do keep abreast of 

6 Agency attairs to the extant I can. I do not attempt to inter-

fere with theme At their request, I did a consultation iob in· 

t.h• Agency this summer. It's the first tirne I was aslted to cio 

it. I was very glad to do it. I found it interesting, 

j(l stimulating, I was glad to be back. I ~o not necessarily 

1 l ~><pooct to rlo it aqain. ltOWtitVer, if they asklsr' me, I would if 

J:· i! I thought I coulrl he of any help . 

I 
., 

l4 

1 " 

l (, 

1 

1 ,, 

'· 

'· ,, 
!i Senator Goldwater. Have you ever known of a.ny actions 

i! 
ij or activiti-!tS to be taken in a preci~itous manner in the CIA? 
,, 
d Mr. Tweedy. That is a vary broac1 (luestion, Senator. l a:n 
" 
lj not quite sure how to ctnswcr it .. 
'! 
!! As in every orgaztization, I have c~rtainly seen d6cisiorls ., ,. 

taken and actions implemented that. miqht have been hetter 

cor~sicldred. This includes me, and th6re are a number of thir:r;s 

thdt proftissionally ! woulfi hav~ rlo:~d diffe:rsnt. if r hdd htsen 

giftecl with the hir1dsiqht I hdV~ now. 

But on the whola, I woulO !'lidY thEs mark of t.h'!!l ,"\C:hlncy v.·a~ 

not irrf;tsponsihilit.y. 

Sanat:or f~olrlw"-tt:!r. I dsk~~ that., hacau~e the at.ta.ck or~ 

the C_Il\ is prohahl y tht1 ~t.ronC"Test I hav"' Sl'!!tm ir. my 1 if~ in 
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politics, and I cannot follow the idea that Buch a serious 

unrlart'.a.king ·.as an &BIUUII!Iination, regardless of who the tarqet' . 

! ... • might be, would be a subject that would be rtreame~ up in the 

locker room at some lower level. Those decisions and other 

b covert decisions, in my opinion, have to start someplace, and 
.I 

6 if they do not start at the bottom. 

7 Hr. Tweedy. I would agree with you, air. My experience_ 

6 
I il in this particular case -- the only one of its kind that I have 

9 

li' 

i! 

ji 

ever had any experience with -- indicate exactly what you say. 

I never f'elt at any time that. I ooeratinq in a policy was 

' vacuum. 1 never had the impression that any of my seniors , 
• • felt that. they we.ra either . 

• • 
0 • l .• • 

Sesna.tor Goldwatur. "T'hat". is all th~ rtuttations I have . 

• 
Senator Huddleston. 1 just have a few rJuttstions. 

What is your concept of the term higher or hiqhast aut.hor-

it.y? 

~., r • 1'Wt!!ed y. llicrhest aut.horitv was a term t.hat Wti used 1n 

thcs Agancy and it was t)t!r:arally rt.tcoquizarl <'Hi fn6d.r.inq the 

would liktt to m.d.lo:e ~~yseslf 'PlitOOJ ~lear on thi·1, 

n<t~ver f" l t t h.1 t 
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of State or Whoever, I have no idea. 

I merely felt that the conconsus at the policy levels of 

government were that Lumumba must go and that discussion of th~ 

feasibility of assassination was at least. part of this . I cam~ot 

!i to CUlY further than that. 
II 
~~ Ssna.tor lluddleston. Do you r-ecall being told specificallv :: 

li that this operation had th" approval , 

ij policy of the highut authority? 

li 

or was, in fact, the 

II 
' " ,. 

No, sir, I do not recall that. Highest 

authority was normally used it, cable trafl"ic, so we did not 

to say the President. I do not. rt~c.all that the word "hiqhest 

authorityfl in connection with this parti~ular on@ratiOil was 

USt!ld • 

Senator Huddleston. 1t is not. an unfaMiliar f:erm? 

1 :; used during your t:.xpurier.ca in th& Aqoncy7 

~r • T'Weed y • Yes, certainly it was, rt was som~timds 

l' nacossary for example, that lleadlJUllrteers wou1rl com~ to thd fi-~l;~ 

1-. d.l~d say, you will understand, T'r~1 not talJ.:inq about_ this 

op~rd.tion, but_ just qt!nerdlly, vou will und~:~J·st.a.nd, t.hdt i1:" 

.. .;l{l normally t:l!S ill~t:~<~nl i1. my mi::rl, over.·sf'.as, t~.e 

.... mednt . 

~ 
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Senator Huddleston. What types of action come to your 

mind when the instructions come down that a certain individual 

I must be removed or possibly elimina~ed, or whatever form of 

.. instructions may come? 

0 Hr. TWeedy. This is the only case that. I personally was 

6 ever involved with. What: we wer11 talking about, was the removal, 

7 

b clear in my previous testimony, thia involved the launching of 

" the idea. with tho field 110 they in turn could make the proper 

l "· operational explorations into the' faasibili~y of this, 

'. repor_tinq in all rletail hack t.o !!~t'lr1'1UI!lrterA for ryuidanct!l. 1\t 

-' < • no point. was 1 hos fi~:~ld qiven r.BrttS blanche j r they thouqht t.he" 

• ' • l < hd.t1 fou1~d a way to rlo the job, iuRt to C"-rrv it out with no 
• 

furthar resfesrtmce, ~;o it never occurred t.o mt! or dnyborly els~ 

. : in tht:S positior. of thu C'hil'!lf of StCJt:-.ion in L~opoldville to fl!le1 

that hts had th11t kinrl of dtilRcyaterl authority. 

Sunator Huctdl~ston. !i.f$!TIOVdl would incluc!a all t.he way un 

to assas~inat.ion? 

~1r. Tw~;~.e~dy. Iolii <1.ro:: now t.c1l.kinr. dbout- ir. this spacific 

CdSc, y~;,, flir. 

:, o.;) .• l • (• :! ; ! .l} ..: •, I . 

f-Ir. 'l'wct:dy. w~ harl no lack of u.nderst.ltnctinn t.hat Head-

quarterR wanted this c.xplorec-1 .. \t no rXJint di<l lltH1d'Juarto!:·~~ 

• tVdr R<'l.'.' t.o th'!. fi~lrl, he i~ to be as.c;assinat.sd at all cost.s . 

lt said, it. iq Lrnport.at,t h~ b~ ral1'lov~d. !\mono t.he t.ools of 
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l rsmoval is assassination, you will explore it and report. 

2 Senator Huddleston. Is it common within the Agency, that-. 

,, inotruct.ions of this natura be handed down in oral fashion from 

1 the Director to the Deputy Director for Plans to the Station 

5 Chiaf? 

6 Mr. TWeedy. Not tha St.ation Chief unless you actually ask 

7 tha Station Chief to come back. 

t; Senator Huddleston. 1\ cahla would have to he use~? 

g Mr. Twbedy. Or send a maesenqdr personally out. 

1 ~~ Normally on something like this, as it ha.ppened in this 

caB&, 11r. BisRt:tll talked to ."'ir. Dlllles and Mr. Yli~sell talker\ 

to mt~ aud hd di:i not. sit. c'loWl. and wi'ite a mtSmorandum t.o me~ • 

I am virtually d hundred perCtSJlt ~ure . 

Senator ftuddlestor,. Is it your beli~f that participant~ 

in thtt.se kinds of discussionR har'l vei:y tsxr>licit un(lsrstanriir.'l~ 

}(. about what each was talking abo11~.? No pORsihility, virt.ually 

1·,· no possibility that. th~r~ would bt! a mi!'lunder~tandin'f aa to 

].:. what the inst.ruct.ionA w~r~ ii1~d w~a~-- t.h~ l irnit.!'l war~? 

:-tr. T'Wedrly. He,ally t.h'::': only pcioplis +:hat w~ru S";1riouRlv 

iJ~Volvdd with tr.is w~.rt:: in tr.c fiold, th~ Chief of ~lta+.:ion; 

.i.t you ar~ tt.dkinry about op~rational det . .,il, my~elf anrl. mv 

:· .. 

to tJ~:St into .... h~ on&r.J.tior.al dctd.il . 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 

• 

. , 
• • 
; 
• • 

l 

2 

;. 

., 

6 

? 

8 

9 

I: 

. . 
l : 

1 .,. 

! '.· 

24 

Director of the CIA would be such that they would have no 

misundurstand!ng? 

Hr. T'Wt!lttdy. I always assumu~ eo, Air. 0hviously, aqain, .. 
II 
I' I cannot comment spucHically, ,, 

:: 
il 

Senator Huddleston. Givan their dXperience and their 

knowledge of ~CJ~ach othtir and the knowladqe. of the operat.ion 

Mr. TWeedy, They were v~ry close Pll!lrsonally, Mr. Bissoll 

~ and Mr. nulles, and Mr. Dulles had personal arf~ction for him 

l
l and ttnormous reapect for him, intellectually anrJ profeasior.ally. 

.I 
S113nlt tor lludrlleston. Ever. the communi cat ion htttween the 

Ncttional Sucurit.y Council .anr'l th<!! nirbctor o' t.he CIA who was 

4 momb'dr of the Council, i._.._ was not likely thnt tht!rl!l would ho: 

a ryrt=~a.t de.a.l of misundarstandir;g th'br':!l botw~~:Soou whc~t you r.,ally 

are talking about., although th'!!lrt! is no writt-.tsn order? 

Mr. T\.!eedy. Tha.t would have been my assumption, Sanator. 

Senator tiuddleston. S~na.tor Schweiker? 

Senator Schweik.er. Thank you, Mr. f:ha:l..t-m&n. 

Mr. Twe.!!dy, in the AuquRt cabl'! that. Al L.!!r. n1llles !'Jtmt +-o 

Chi~f of Statior1, he start~d out with th~ wo,·rts ''I~ hiqh 

r·H:. 'IWo;~edy . The1 pol icy lO!!Vts 1 . As r sdy, canr.ot nt:scess.,l .i 1· 

ccrtninly, i1. my view, would hnve if',VOlVtsd th~ Nat.ionnl Securit·: 

Couucil, th<:: advisor to t.ht;. rrdsidt1nt, ~>t!lcr~tarv of .r:tate. 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 

• 

~ 

' • • 
• 
0 

• 

25 

1 I mention tha Secretary of Stata, because later on in tho cable, 
2 

Mr. nulles was ;. .I coa.aulted,. you may seek hi a concurrence. 

I perfectly content to have this discussed with tho State Depart-

5 I ment in the field, i.e., the Embaaoy, if this should prove to 

.; 

'I 6 be necessary. 

7 Senator Schwaiker. Mr. Bissell testified before this 
'I 

: I ::~it:•:s:::: :::th::: ·:::r:::·a:·::~v::::: ::·~::s::·::.to 
}C) II Bi&Bt:ill? 

I! 
:: II 

" ,, 

..l ·~ ,, 
::. 

.: ,, ,, 

ii 
" 

l ·; 1: 

Mr. Tweedy. I do not think ·it a queution of Conv'ict.ion. 

closer to tha policy l~vet than was; hft woul~ haVH a 

fectl for this thaH I woulci. He nevor axplaiued to me what th~ 

sptscific policy leval df!cision wa.s. Be was the one Ext'tcutiv~ 

Dirt~~ctor who waul(~ talk directly wit:h the nirector. Conceiv-

ably -- I do not say he did not, and I do not say he did. • !! ~ 

may evan have talked to the senior mtSI"ftbers of the qovurnrnttnt: 

}·· I did not. 

h 
<: ,, ,. 

S~lldtOr Schw~iker. !ttl also testifit:u1 that t.he furtht::r 

pa.rt of th~ raraoraph, conaef]u<:!ntly Wt!J concludtt that. his t"e:""l.C" .•.•. 

thc1t removal mt!ant assdssin.:.ttior .. 

!JO~B that or does that not C01•cur wi.t.h vou'? 

Hr. Twdady. It does not coz•cur; it wou1o1 rafer to assrl~-

si~o4t.iot: but not t!Xclu~ivelv . 

rt CfO&s on to so.y "\~n further au~.hor: ~ 
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expenditures of up to $100,000 to carry out any proqrama in 

which you do not have the opportunity tc·:conault. Pleaaa 

advis •. " 

Dotts t.hat not moan to you, here is $100,000, do with it as 

you want, you do not have to consult if you do not have the 

opportunity? 

Mr. Tweody. This io certainly the way it would read. I 

read it, and I think I read it at tho t.irne, when you are talking 

about that kind of money an~ crash programs, what you are tal~in~ 

basically are political action type proqrams, not assassination 

type proqra.rns. 

Sdt,dtor ~-ichweiker. Of courst9 · · 

~r. TWeedy. Tho b«:t.qinnin.9 of that. f>dra.qraph says, .. tlei<CC! 

wa wish to givo you wider authority," et cntora, et cot.ere, 

"'ir·.cludiJ.g more aggre.Rsive a.ction, if it. can remain covert." 

Su.nator Schwtl.ikll\r. What. does the term mean, "more 

aggressive action? How aqqrassive can you qet., ~VI!In more 

d.qgrcssiv'4, "including even morts accre.ssi ve actior., if it. cdr: 

remAi 1! covert" ffibd.nit.q if you can gest awav wit.h it. 

~y own belief is, bt5Cd.IJ~ts qnite frtu~kly I cannot rttc<'!.ll 

is the sort. of thin!l tl".llt. woul1.l cost. a lot. of money. 
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/ 

Senator Schwilkmr. Of coursa, wa know now that at the time, 

or very shortly about the same ti~e ve were oandinq DOison dowr. 

thure, certainly it. was not political act.ion. In liqht of what 

Wei know now, would it not mda.n t'a.irly clearly that this WdS an 

a.uthor 1 za. tion for an a.&Baasinu t.ion? 

Mr. T'weet1y. No, sir, I do not: be.lhsva so, tor the simpl~ 

7 ra.ason t.ha t a.l though Wt~ sent Or.' r.ot.tl i sbl a·nd his !TI4 ter 
. L · . L-----

" ii down to the Conl"}'o, tha Chit~.f of Station 

!I 
il 
II 

as many of thustt cables ir.dicat-t~J, ot.h-,r mt)a.ns of '1ett-in'l rirl of 

Lumuznba. besirles aasassir.ation. 

l: mind, ar.d I t.hink in 1-tr. Bissull 1 8 rflind, a clt~~llr T'!lali7.atioJ. 

.. thinG had b~fin tixamin~d. a ~UCCo:iSaful way of' rialno dSSll!HJindtio,. 

was uot Jotsc~ssar i 1 y to htt '!I!Xpuctf:!ld. Maybe it woulr., hut it' 

was r;.ot r.':!.C~ssa.r i 1 y t.o be ~Xptictad. 

Thus, it was ir.cumbent. upon t.h"! Chief of Station to kettr 

./ 
his dyd on th~ whole sr~ctrum of possibilities of o~ttinq ri~ 

of Lumumba., politically or any o+-h-:.r wav. 

this. 

dOants, one in which t-h~ ii<l-=1\t t.~stifit1d, sit.tiun wht":l"~ 'IOU at·..- . 
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hao to refer to t.hat kind of authority, or I cannot """ how 

Mr·. Bissell would have re.sp&ctdd -- you say you respect Mr. 

! 
f 

Bissell and ha operates within th~ CtA system. Is it not 

·1 inconceivable~ to you that'. ha could be doinq this without this 
i 

5 

6 

1: kind of authority? 

!I Mr. Tweedy. No, it is not. 

7 Senator' Schweikar. lie would be doinq it without authority-:' 

e Mr. T'wtse.dy. No, it is not within my belief of Mr. Aiss•ll 

~· thAt hg would be doinq H. without au~horlt.y. 

Senator Schwdiksr. 1\11 rlqht. 

It 5ays,consult thu 1\Jnbaaeador if he 

desires or you mtaY se!!tk hi~ cor.r:urrer.r.<i if he df!lsires it, and ::: 

• a~~ particular cas~ h~ ctoe~ no~ wish to he ~onsulted, you c~r~ 

uct. or. your own aut.hority wh~re time d.oe!'J no~ nermit r~ttferrt! 1 

here:.. 

cannot ima1ine a moro'! blank cht!lck wordinrr, sa.yino, ""ire;*-

consult thb Ambdssa.dor if he want~ t6 be co ... sulterl. Tt a1~o 

Sd'/5 i1; that. pctl"ticular case Whdlro hd doas not. wish t.o be 

h::re. I tt-.ir:!; t.hi!t this is a+-. va.rict:1C7'! v,;i ~!1 +-h~ poiJ-,t. vo1: -...·~_:·o-. 

s;J-:;.culati:.'l on earl i"!'r, t.hd+_·_ w~ hc!d t.u hav.-: t.t:~ fi1,c.l qu 

bore is authority if li::H:1 rloo1s r-.ot. pt:rmlt_ r·af~rral her·~. 

• l ca1: on))' d~sul·~ yrJu, ~-1ir.dt.or, that. t~is 

' ' ~- . 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 
• 
' • • 
• 
' • • • 

29 

l routin•, that in any kind of an oparation ae eanaitive as was 

~ 1nvolve<1 in the United Stat.es that. there would be no blanket. 

,, dalagat.ion of authority to the Held. Although I quite unner-

.; stand your ooint-. hare, I can only assure you that that is the 

;, way I felt about it then, feel about it now, and believe this 

6 opinion was shared by th" ChioOf of StaHon. 

? 
I! 

Sema tor Schweiker. Tha~ you can act on your own authority 
li 

e 11 

i! 
9 I' 

I[ 
)<' 

does not m~an that to you? 

Mr. 'I"Wet~~dy. Not to pullinq a triqqer or administerinq 

poison or wh.at hava you. 

I I In othtar words, we do not want: to h~ar anyt.hinq about it .. 

I;· If you fi11d a chance to do it, do it a11d r~nort later, no . 

l :, Stinator Schweikt~r. :'-ir. 1'Wettdy, ha.ve you ~Vttr haarrl of th~ 

l ·l !I 
words Health /\ltera...,.ion nreration? 

n 
} :; II 
2 ( Sonat.or Schwe.iker. Havt!l you evor httard the words Ht1a 1 th 

]' I Alteratior( np~ration? 

l/" ?'-ir. Twe~dy. Never. 

:-ic.J~d.tor Schw~iY..er. 

l\re ·:ou fa.miLJr that <ln effort ever 

wc1s tnddd to s-::.nd a hi.oloqir.dl dnt'lnt t.o ir;crtpd.citdte Iraqi 
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1 Senator Sehweiker. Do you know Mr. Harman Horton, or did 

2 you know him? 

Mr. TWeedy. Indeed, vary well. 

. , Senator Schweikor • Did you know a 

5 Acting Chief of the Near Eastern, South holan Division? 

6 Mr. TWeedy. 'leo, I did, sir. 

? Senator Schweiker. The Committee haa a record of a memo 

there sent fr ecommenCUnq a !teal th Alteration 

~ Operation Against the Colonel. 

10 II Mr. 'T'weedy. I have n~vdr heard of the phrase Jtealth 

I! 1 l ,! Alteration. 

::-. 

:::: 

Senator Schweiker . None of this is fam U iar to you. 

~1r. Tweedy • It is th~ first tlms I hav~ ev1r hearrt of it. 

Sonator Schweiker. That. is all I have. 

Mr. Dawson. You described thia operat.ion a(Hs.inst Lumumha 

at various times in your tdstimony'as exploratory. To the 

bbst of your knowledge, or your knowled~e now having been 

rufrushed, h4ving seen a varietv of documents, WdS anyhorlv e\'t!l. 

dSkcd by thtil CIA to assa.ssina~a Lumumba? 

No t~.irri nart.v no dtl6r.t. 

who an!l~drs in this traffic, 

he wc.s ucvut· .asked t.o c.sso.ssinate Lurnumb.11. Whtm you say thdt 

for a momt:ntt :: 

Whenttvar, undtH' our r:~yst.em and in our prof6ssion, you no c.1! 
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to tha field asking that oomething be accomplished which 

is not the sort of thing that you just do off the top of 

I 
311 

clearly I 
your 

hao.d, like havinq lunch wit.h Mr. Smit.h tomorrow, but a.chievinCl 

11

1 

tha difficult result, the task of the field is to exolora the 

[ feaaibili ty of such a request by l!eadquart.er9. 

I 

1\ 
1: 
II 
ii 

il 

This might be done quite quickly. It might take an 

infinite amount of time. Headquarters woul~ expect the field 

to report regularly on its progress, giving llea.dqua.rtars a chance 

to comment. as wa have doncs. in this t.rat'fic. This pa.rt.icular 

modus opsrandi was no rli fferemt in this case than the cases of 

infinitely ln3B sonsitivity or importance. That aspt'!lct of it 

was CJUitc routinl!ll. Thoro was no way in tho:t world thdt the Chir..: 

·I of Stdtion \._laS g6ir:.a t.o come hac\-., sir, 
'I 
:! 

I uwterstand what you 

wa..nt, I will ha.ve it down in twenty-four hours. He harl no 

i1.Klinq thc1t. this was qoinf] to occur. It took him ohvioualy, 

totally by surprise. II~ harl to sit down and exa.rninb the 

fbasiUility of it. In thd ~nrl, he coulrl not comd un with a.r. 

Thank you. 

>1r. Kirbow. :'11·. '!'weE::dy, dSsurninll th<1t t.hi'J .Chi~f o:-

mc.B!han<Jei·, or ~!troY oth~r- red~l!JI~, that t.hifl wets a\lthoriz~d by 
1.~1.-. 

"' Prbsirlbnt of the Unit:.,d r.t.at..-:s, thi:ct wholb opts-ration, l<nowinll 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 

• 

I 
" 2 
I 
~ 
I 
! 

' • • 
• 
c • • • 

1 

2 

;. 

" I~ 

" li ,, 

6 !I 

? 

e 

Hi li 
'I 

:! 
1 ' 

32 

vhat you know about tho: business, would he have conducted 

himself any differ•ntly than what you now see as this case? 

Mr. :!'weedy. Not the slightest. He would consider hi~~elf 

in a .disciplined organization, a servant of his chain of comman(l 

as a rnombesr of the. orqaniaa.tion and not receivinq some direct 

'WOrd from the President which, in effdct, would ha.~e made him 

f.s.sl to go out and do anythinq he pleae•d. 

M.r. Kirbow. Is it not the paramount situation, the non-

attribut.ion type situa.t.ion, was the only thinq t.hat he coul-:! 

undert.ak.,, that it could not. bt:~ dttrihutarl t.o the Uniter't St.c.tt:.s·: 

01. the$ subioctt our in~ercour!'lc in tha fitdd on t.hi9 . ! t~L.~ 

1 .. 1: this m~k~s it ~mply cle~r in somt~hinrJ lik~ thiR, on attrihu-

tiot. obviously would be v,ry important. Tht: othdr was lust. 

1: plain feasibl~ acctss. 
II 

" " 11 Mr 0 Kirbow. Thar.k you . . , 
Mr o Smothr.;,rs. As I li~ten to th'! ttsstimony herE:!, we :"'A': 

1·· not be~ t.6rribly clear on what wou1d hdV~ happoned h.a.d our r'hi.-.:' 

.~ . 

'•. ·-·· 
.:. 

p 1 c.; . . 

you? 

Bow woul<'l: h~ hnv~ comnuuicn .. o-:d a f~asiblt1 n1dn bar.\<. ~-t~ 

~-11·. Smotht-.:X !'>. 
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i plan for the removal or the killing? 

Mr. Tweedy. I would immacliat.ely have ohared it with Mr. 

Biseell. After that., I can only speculate what YOuld haPp•n 

a.nn l know Mr. Riseell woulrl havtt t.alke~ to ~. Dulles. Where 

;I 
n 
I' 

II 
" 

it would have gone from there, I just. cannot do anything more 

than sp~t~cul.ate. I do not think that would be very helpful. 

,, 
I! 

My duty was .quite cldar. ! was charged up tile chain 

II 

II 

of command. I would probably comment on it onerationally t.o 

Mr. Ri&Sbll. I woulrl say, professionally this seems sound or 

profdssionally t do not aqres with i~ . 

Mr. Srnot.h~rs. It is your d.Rsumptio1, tho.t. it would have 

rton.u UP ~v~r. beyond Mr. 11ull~9, your asRamntton from your '.J~<i!·:. 

of worl.: wit:.h th~ ,\qency7 

I tl-Jink that. woul.-1 be fair t.o say, but t.hdt 

would dt:~penci so much on t.h~ unrierstanrlinq butween Mr. nulles 

and the policy levblS of qovernment to which I was not privy, 

really cannot commtsnt subst-.antively on that .. 

Mr. Smoth~rs. I hava sornb prohl~m in looking back at th~ 

tdStimOn'/• '(OUr pl"<:::ViOUS t!::lStimony --Which ! reali?.e you havt 

uOt hdcl ~ Chd.llCt5 to r~vicv.·. Tho:: qist of what you sny or: il<'111•·. 

was cort~iul.y soml:!lt.hinCJ. t.l" . .!t ·..;d~ ~•o axtr.J.orriint!ry that vou wou1 

hdVt:l <tOn~ t.t) b~rl dlld qot un thinkinC'f at>aut Lumumha -- I use. 

your wore]~ h~re -- vet ~t that ti~~ your racoll~ction was 

cartainly not:' dS clo.:..,r as it w~:~s frorn a rttvbtw of the docum~Esn~·~·· 
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1 In your experience, ar11 ""' ·:talking about tills activity 

• 2 being an extraordinary situation? 

Mr. Tweedy. The onlY one to which I waa ever expose~ of 

.; ita kind. 

M.r ~ smothers. In terms -- the only one of its kind, you 

6 mean the only one invol vinq an assaasinat.ion? 

7 
Mr. Tweedy. Let us be quit~ clear; exactly. I was never 

b personally involved in any conv•raat.iona about a •peci fie 

9 
aesaeain.ation at any ot.her time in my career in the /\qency, nor 

1 
( \\ was ! aware of any oth<~Sr, so this was the only on• that I 

j 
parsonally ha~ any 4Xperier.c.s with. 

' ' ! : 
~r. Smoth~rs. After looking at thu documented evidence, 

• • 0 • 1. • 
your memory is now much bdtt~r concerning your own involvement 

• 
1·; in th6 cable traffic. 

Mr. Twatsdy. In thtl specificit.ies of it, Mr. Smothers, 

'.- Y'!!S. 
In terms of th~ qenaral role I played as Chief ot the 

Africa Division, there was n~ver any doubt about that, but 

th~ specificititls of this, real·lv -- I ha.d forgotten, as I 

told :·tr. Ba.ro1o th'«i! ot.h.,r day, for e.xa.mplo, that t.ht!rd was a 

period wheyn Lumum.ba w.as actu.slly iu t.ht~~ ha.nrls of the U.N. 

h.sct iust foraott~n. 

I had not remttrnht!trad that ""tr.L ____ ___J 

."\r. ilisHcll to assist tho C:hiMf of S~t.io1~ in t.his oparat.ion 

I'm afraid t~at's my frailty . • r.~y couscit:lnC-:l, howaver. is quit~ clctar, hut: 
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my memory ia· not .quite as clear . 

Hr. Smothers. I do not want to belabor the documents W6 

hava gone over today. As you have reviewed them and as you 

recall this timeframe, and giving us aome assistance in inter-

prating what the documents sa.v, is t.here any other ma~ter that 

boars on the question of the discussions surrounding tha 

Lumumba casO that we have not gon~ into that have come to mind 

48 you think about the circumstances of this case that you think 

will bu helpful to this Committo4 in understandinq, if you will, 

both the question of th.u flow of authority llJJ.(1 indaerl t.he sco~l~ 

of \olhat was ir.t~nded7 

mtt by Hr. rHssell, I c1o not hal i,.va I diRcuRs~d t.his matte.r 

c ' 

1.; with anybody alstt but Mr. Aissall; ct:trtainly · .• ,r. Got.tlitJb\>"''hel: 
c 

i :, ht!l wunt out 011 this trip; certainly now that r 've been rt:Sminne.-~ 

1,· of his tasking by Mr. 8issall. obviously, the 
'---------' 

1· Chief of Station; and my Dl!mutv. 

1 ,. I nt:Sv~r discus~a~ it aver wit~ Mr. lf~lms. l ~ltPpose 

::· did discuss it with ~1r. 011ll~s. I thi11~ it wa~ much mor~ thd~ 

I kn~w perfuctly well thdt !~r. flllllds Wd~ fdmili~r with it 

rtt.ther thdn r 4Ct.ually harl any COI:v~::.rsdtion wi.~h ~tr. Oul l-1::~ or: 

it. thit~k thosu w~rt:1 all cot~r~ucted h·,• .'\r. f"'iss~ll and ;'esse'! 

down to mt:. 1 rlo not thi r:.J.-: r probahl v had any. 

..---~ ... 
\,r. Srnothors. Ldt. rna uncierstand t.h .... r~far~nct! to ~~I.-~ 

:-::. Ar":: you !lctyinCJ you probdhly discuss<drl it with hi::1·.' 
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Mr. TWeedy. No, I think probably I did not directly, I 

wao porfoctly aware o! his knowledge o! it, but at thia point 

I cannot recall having discussed it with him. 

To put it difforently, there was no reason for me to, 

because I would have had nothing to say to him that I was not 

eayiug to M.r. Bissell, who in turn would have passed it to 

Mr. Dulles, as he saw fit. And in any •vent, that ttnlesa 

invited hy Mr. Dulles, I woul~ not have jumped the chain of 

command. 

~1r. Smothtu:·s. I have nothing further. 

Sunator Huddleston. Mr. Schwarz? 

Mr. Schwllrz. This is t.h<! only killing incident you J.mow 

:r 
:! of7 ,, 
·' " 
i! Mr. Twattdy. The only killinq incident. I know 'of. Tt i!'l 

I
ll the only quttstion of assasaina~.ion which (a) I knew of, or 
I 

1 have avdlr played auy roh; in. 

~r. Schwarz. You r.oft!r to thtt special char.nal at' cll.bl t, 

thr i'.(nmor. 

Did you ~v~r- usc th~ ,y.O:~)ROP in anv otht~!.r operat.ion? 

a.ud there would a.lways hot1'/t1 bt:H~.n an arlditior.al channel set. 

up . 

Mr. Baron. Wt! were told by "t.Me \'(!lPJmP channel, hv th~ 

::: review staff of th& CIT\ thdt the channel ·was set un fo·r ayt!!-1 

TOP SECRET 



I 1 

37 

• • 2 
I 2 
~ 
! " f this operation because it already exist.ed. 

.. Mr. Tweedy. I will not gainsay them, but I think they are 

" I 'think this was sat up purpoaafully for this. · Thh 

6 cryptonym was only used for this particular operation* I do 

7 not think it ~ad anyt.hin<J to do --

B Mr. Kirbow. You werb Chief of the Africa flivision? 

~ I do not think it had anythin~ to do whatao~v~r 

1 C· with othtsr sansitivts matte.ra in th~ Divinion, not at ali. 

Mr. Schwarz. noth i~ the senB6 thdt this is the only 
; 

a,ssasaiuatio~:. mat.tt5r that you were dV\!!Ir connecttld with anci tt-.5 

• • 
' • J :' special trttatmbut of thd cablosH, it was a TMt:tar of siqni!ar.": 

importdnc~ at the tima, was it not? 

Mr. Twt:~edy. Yt!S, it_ wa~ a ml!ttar of !'donificant importdn~""~. 

•:· a.s I mado clear to ~r. Barou this mornin'l and ~r. Dawson. 'The 

! ' sattinq up of spocial cha11nels and special indicators for 

sens i ti vc opora. tio1:s wa.s and i!:'l <1 r.omrl ate.l y common occurrtnc-.:. 

ir. th~ Aqe~.cy. It has nothinll to do S!Jacifically wit.h ass~~~~~-

IOd.tioo; a very co:r~mor. occurr~ncc:. 

Mr. ~lch-...·<tr7.. Do you k1~ow di~'/ ot:htr ir.cidnnt. in whir.h 

JJOisons Wdr~ us~d in your ~xp~ri~l\Ce? 

f·1r. T"Wbady. ~;:o . 

• . ,; hc:tVe. dppca.rosd bt!for~ us t.his Stlmr.h=r formally anti in this occ~~;i••: . 
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formally this morning. You ware examined under oath on 

September 9th and you appeared before us informally on one or 

two occasions. 

Mr. Tweedy • No, just once, whe.never that. was; this must. 

have be~:~n back in June or July. 

Mr. Schwarz. When did you first recall that poisons were 

d used to attempt or prepare to assassinate Patrice Lumumba? 
II 
il ,. 
[I 

'i 
II 

Mr. Tweedy. By havinq my memory joqry.n, I quesa. I 

rememb~:~r the first time it was mttnt.ioned when somebody said, 

would it have been possible that. poison harl heen sent to the 

i! St<ttion? I said, yea, indeert, it would have been possihle. 

Did I Xuow thdt. t.h~ C:hief of Stc1t.ion had Slbnt poison t.her~~J, t.hat-

hd had kbp~ it in his refrigera~or? t s<'1irt no, T Oid r~o~ rec.1 1 

it, but that. would not oainsay it, tha+- if SOITI<tlOne test.ifio::d 

that it was th6re -- this has all come back as a result of mv 

memory b~ing jogqed. 

I was not -- certainly tht::l poi~on wc1s consirlere<i; that T 

rt!Inumbur quittJ clttarly . 

.'1r. Schwarz. From th~:~ beqinnincr? 

Yes. 

it might have llcci\ carridr! 011t. 

~r. Schwarz. woulrl 1i 'K~ t.o axplor"!! for c1 moment, o~ c! 

t.he~ mcttho(1~ t.hat. you u!l!ad t.o jog you1· :n.;r1ory, w~ sho\.,.ert VOl I 

Jocurnont.R . 

Mr. 'T'wef!rly. No, hav~ S~dn nor\~, ~or h~ve T talker! ~o 

TOP SECRET 



• 

• 

• 

; 
• • 
• 
' • • • 

1 

2 

:; 
5 11 

il 
6 !I 

? 

39 

anybody, because there ia nobody to talk to who, you know, 

participated in this experience with me. 

Mr. Schwarz. You di~ not t~lk to Mr. Bissell? 

Mr. Tweedy. I have not talked to Mr. nissell. 

Mr. Schwarz. Mr. Fields? 

Mr. Tweedy. I have not sean Mr. Field&! I have not talked 

to him by phone or any other way, nor h4va l saan any files. 

Mr. Schwarz. The totality of your effort to refresh your-

9 self has be&• efforts in the course of working with people on 

lC• th" staff of this Committee, is that right.? 

Hr. Tweedy. correct .. 

Mr. Schwb.rz. You have r.ot. t.alk.ed to any current, or hevt:~ 

not ta.lkad to any current or formttr Agency employee? 

~ .. Hr. T'w'eu:sdy. No, sir, not on the subject of this fif!lld. 

1:, The only thing I have discussed with them, as I told '/OU, I 

l( was working on a iob with the Aqt!nCY this summer. I quess I 

1 • 1: told Mr. Elder I WCJ.S goin9 to be going up to testify prim..ari lv 

.i •· to find out wh~ther I coulc~ qat a car or somet.hinq. !'Jo point. 

·_. in discussing it. with him, hecau!'1e. he would not. have t.olrl mto:-. 

.-: dnythiuq ahout it. 

Mr. Schwd.rZ. Whun You wero t.old to take steps t.o move 

;~; towdrds t.hc assassinat.ion of Pct.trict:'l Lumumha, dirl. you consi'l~1· 

dt!cliniuq to do th6t? If uot, why not.? 

~r. TW'eody. will try to he as hottest with you as T Cc\: .. 

cort.:d 11 ly did not a.ttt:tmpt. t.o dticlines it, and I f.:~lt, in vit-:.~> 
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1 of the position of the government on the thing, that at least 

2 the •xploration of thio, or poosibility of removing Lumumba 

from paw~r in the Congo was an objective worth pursuinq. 

t, Hr. Schwar•. Including killing him? 

5 Hr. Tweedy. Yes. I suapact I waa ready to consider this. 

6 Hr. Schwarz. That was an objective worth pursuing, right? 

Mr. Tweedy. Getting rid of him was an objective worth 

purauinq, and if the government and my bettors wished to pursue 

it, proteasionally, I was perfectly willing to play my role in 

it, yes. 

' . f1r. Scwhar7.. Looking back now from thl!l oersp~ct:ive of 

1975, do you think the Unitt:~d Stat,a should continutt to ttut~r·· 

l· tain assd.ssina.t.ions of foreign oolit.ir.al l!!ac1E:rs? 

Mr. Twttotlldy. I have never thought tha .... assa.csina.tion ir. 

moat cases was anything mora thAn a muqs game, for the simpltl 

: r: !1 rea. son that. I do not think in most cases, because I think ar. 

1·: excullent castS could have been mac1e. that the early eliminatio:-. 

1:: of llitl~r would hava saved us all a hell of a lot of trouhle. 

~ ':• But tha.t was ar. alMost uniouoa case .. ~1ost Pl:llo:..,l~ rio not cot~tr:.>1 

situations tota.ll'l ·.-.~ithiu t.h~'TIS!'ilveg. 

know som~~hin~ dbou~ ~ha~. 

%:· In oth~r words, I r\on't t.hink anybody else~ wouirl hav'!! 

r 11 most cas~s. 1 ~hi11k we kirl O\lrsalv~s that g~ttinq 1-i~ 
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l of -- f!enry II said, "thh turbulent: Priest is in eHect, t.ake 

2 care of the issue. 

!lAving to do it all ovar again, it would be my at:rong 

4 r•commendation that wo not gat into it. I .was never in any 

5 doubt: WhAtsoever about it on a profeaaional bub, becau"" t.hera 

6 always was a possibility that the Soviets might try this kind 

? ot thing on what I would call a professional basis. 

8 Mr. Schwarz. What do. you mean, professional basis? 

9 Mr. Tweedy. Get at our aonrces, or conceivably even 

}() g111tting to staff officers, this ty,-,e of thinq, I was never in 

) : any doubt whatsoever that to ongaqe in anythinQ like this, if 

l: the. sovititS shoulc'l show inclination to do ~o would he tot~llv 

L' non- product! Vtt • 

Mr. Schwarz. You mean ha.ving a war h4ck anrl fort.h between 

1 :.. the two int-'!!lligence l!lervices? 

" :· 
Mr. Tw~~dy. Th~ only reason I mention it, services have 

l'i don.., this. The Soviets cert,air:.ly havt.'l rione i~ with some of 

Jr~ thbir own operational tt!lonts, aurl oth~r servico&a have do,le it. 

We had a coupl~ of conversdtions i11 tht Aq~n~y. I rem~mhar ~uit~ 

informal, if the sovit!t.s '.!ver st.a.rt.~d a qam':! like t.his wheth0;.1t· 

it woulc1 be worth r"'taliat.inrr. 

;..:·· 4r:SW~jr would be no. Two can olay at. thi~ ·oamfll, and. t.here 

~,o~Qulrl bo no d.nd to it.. In tact, of course, it. never has 

htlppuru::d, t.o my !ofnowled.0t:t • 
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Mr. Schwarz. What vas so special about Lumumba that 

juotitiad killing him? 

Mr. Tweedy. There was nothing spacial about Lumumb& as 

Mr. Schwarz* In that aanse, you woul~ distinguish him 

from Hitler·, whom you did aay was special aa a parson? 

Mr •. Tweedy. No, let rna try to answer vour t'lueation, which 

has to be answorad more fully than just discussing Lumumb4. 

9 The concorn with Lurnumba. waa not really the concern with 

l i~ Lurnumba as a. person. tt. was concerned at. this very preqnant. 

l 1 point. in the ntt~~w Africt.tn dt!velopme.nt'. of t.h'! effect. on t.he 

balance of the Continent of a. rHsinteqration of t.he. Conqo, nr.d 

it Wt.1.B tho gtsntsra.l feuliuq that Lumumba had it. within his 

·'"' pow.sr to bring about this dissolution, aw1 this was the fear 

1~- that it would merely be the start-- the Congo, after all, waR 

l •: th~ largcsst gdographical II!Xpression. ·· Contained lli. it werti 

; .. 
enormously important mineral resourcds. Africa as a whole, 

! c thu Conqo itsulf, is a.djact:t.nt t.o Nig-eria, which at that poir.~. 

was cons id orert to btil one of t.he main hope.s of t.hlf! futura 

: stability of Africa, dJ~d if tht:t. Conno had fa.tlen, t.hen t.ht~ 

ch.ci~oCtiS wt::r~ Nig~::ric~. woulO. bb sc:dz"d wit.h t.hts sam.-, iufttctiou. 

: -· . Thill w11s why Nashinnton 1 aft.er tho point t.he Nestern 

._ world wa!l !lO conct!lrn~::~d aho11t. Lumumha, not b~causu th~re was 

'• somt:.t.hing uni'lUI.!I about. Lumumba 1 hut it was the Conrro. 

;:: Mr. ;Jchwarz. nirl you aver consider in your t\iRcussion of 
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1 t.hia subject what effect: it: would have on t.ho Unite.ll States • 

2 pooition in Africa if it ware to be known. t.ha policy makers 

in Africa sat around thinking about. killing Patrice LUII\wnba? 

Mr. TWeedy. Policy makers in America? 

Hr. Schwarz. Yes. 

6 Mr. Tweedy. Indeed we did, which wae one of tho reasons, 

7 on• of the sine qua nona of this operation was t.hat the -icar.. 

e hand would be totally hidden, which wao, amongat·others, a 

g critaria that we ware never able to achieve. 

10 Mr. Schwarz. In fact, it is probably OOI'Iathinq that. is 

ll not possible to achhva, is it not? 

12 

"' .. " I 

)5 

16 

1 7 

1E 

J ·.• 

\, 
'I ,. 

It is nevar possible to achieve anythinq wi t.h 

100 parcent assurance, no. Cd.rtainly you can achieve profe!'J~ionb l 

results with a high dagr~e of assurance, but you can never ao 

further than that. 

Hr. Schwarz. I have nothing further. 

Se:ana.tor Huddleston. I hava nothing further, and a vote 

is or •. 

run I to undarst.and tha.t. Sll:inclt.or Church is cominq hack or 

I~C t? 

~ir. scr.wa.rz. r diO not. have that. impression. 

Sa.nat.or llurldleston. Ne will r'!!:C>ass at this- time. 

0-lhbrbupon, at 5:10 o'clock p.m. thu hGarinq concluderl.l 
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